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Kylie,  
   
Good afternoon...  
   
I am writing in strong OPPOSITION to Public Hearing File #SP241 which is a request to build Single-
Family/Mutli-Family Lots on Monument Hill (Monument Ridge East) which is being proposed by 
Vertex Consulting Services.  
   
I am a ten-year resident of Monument Hill, and I live only a few hundred feet from the parcels of land 
included in File #SP241.  Back in Calendar Year 2020, I reached out to Tim Wolken at the El Paso 
County Parks Department inquiring about the possibility of converting the parcels of land included in 
File #SP241 into an El Paso County open space/park.  At that point in time, the Covid-19 Pandemic 
greatly impacted my request, and my request was eventually denied.  
   
With that said, I would now like to request that the parcels of land that are included in File #SP241 be 
converted into an El Paso County open space/park along with the parcels of land that are being 
proposed for the new site of the Buc-ee's Travel Center in Palmer Lake.  The proposed Buc-ee's land 
parcels would be located directly west of the parcels of land that are included in File #SP241 on the 
opposite side of Interstate 25.  The El Paso County Parks Department would be able to create a very 
unique open space/park for the general public by combining both parcels of land (East and West) 
connected by a pedestrian bridge over Interstate 25.  
   
I PROPOSE that we keep Colorado, Colorado by preserving these pristine parcels of land, the 
beautiful 100 Year Old pine trees that grow on them, and the local wildlife (Deer, Bear, Coyote, Cats) 
that often frequent them.  I am an ultra-trail runner that has logged in over 7,000 Miles in the State of 
Colorado (See attached Strava Statistics) and over the years I have witnessed to much destruction of 
pristine Colorado land due to human expansion.  We are all experiencing the effects of Climate 
Change here in the State of Colorado and simply bulldozing these pristine parcels of land and their 
pine trees for financial gain is ABSOLUTELY senseless.    
   
In summary, I strongly OPPOSE the Vertex Consulting Services proposal to build Single-Family/Mutli-
Family Lots on Monument Hill (Monument Ridge East) and strongly SUPPORT keeping Colorado, 
Colorado by converting the parcels of land that are included in File #SP241 into an El Paso County 
open space/park.  
   

 You don't often get email from darinlewandowski@comcast.net. Learn why this is important   



2

***Please consider putting in a HOLD on the File #SP241 Public Hearing until a feasibility 
study can be performed by the El Paso County Parks Department to obtain this land for 
general public recreational use***  
   
Thank you,  
   
Darin Lewandowski, MBA  
19981 Talking Rock Heights  
Monument, CO 80132  
719-400-5122  












